WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Roe Green Methodist Church Hall

Roe Green

Worsley

24th November, 2004

Meeting commenced:
  7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
10.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
A. Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors G. Compton, K. Garrido, B. Howard and I. Macdonald



M. Howard
} Boothstown Residents’ Association




S. Tittle 
} 




J. Holmes 
} Boothstown Luncheon Club




A. Grennan
} 




L. Critchley
} Moorside South Residents’ Association




T. Bennett 
} 




A. Darlington
- Old Warke Dam Society




A. Owen 
- Walkden High School




B. Henson 
- Worsley Events Group




J. Williams 
- 1st Worsley Scout Group




N. Gaskell
- Broadoak Park Residents’ Association




I. Hastie


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Bleese 
- Area Co-ordinator




F. Meechan 
- Neighbourhood Manager




L. Slamon 
- Senior Committee Administrator




Sergeant Gerard and P.C. Cotecki - Greater Manchester Police




C. Findley
} Development Services Directorate for item 36 below




D. Jolley
}




M. Hodgson
}

34.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting.

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors C. Gray and R. Garrido, P. Hassall, L. Wrightson and B. Smith.

36.
FOREST PARK PLANNING APPLICATION

A presentation was given by officers from Development Services regarding the Salford Forest Park planning application.  In summary, the presentation covered -

Changes to the original scheme since 2001.

What the new application contained - the documents and plans.  

A brief description of the scheme’s key component parts.

· Forest Park Visitors Centre (Timber Initiative, Woodland Wildlife Centre and Eco Village).

· the racecourse (including the all weather and grass tracks grandstand, stabling and other racecourse enclosure facilities.

· the equestrian centre and associated eventing facilities.

· 80 room Country Hotel.

· Golf course and clubhouse.

· Forest Park with riding, walking and cycle trails.

· Associated infrastructure including roads, car parking, bridges, fencing, lighting, services and site accommodation works.

· brief explanation of the processes and procedures involved in the determination of the planning application.

Members discussed the proposals outlined in detail with particular reference being made to the following issues -

· The number of racing days it was envisaged would be held and the proposed use of the Equestrian Centre.

· The hotel and other facilities which Members which would be open for use by the public on a daily basis thereby generating regular increased traffic.

· Development on greenbelt area particularly in view of the height of some of the buildings to be erected.  Officers explained the position regarding policy guidance notes on greenbelt.

· The consultation process and the number of letters sent out.  Officers indicated that a further consultation exercise similar to the first one whereby approximately 7,000 letters were distributed was to be carried out and that they wanted to ensure that the widest possible consultation was achieved.

· The generation of traffic which was to be created as a result of the development and whether a critical examination could be undertaken.  The Committee were advised that the application would be assessed by the Highways Agency and they could engage consultants.  The findings of the Highways Agency and any highway consultants would be made public and would become a background document to the application.

· Proposals for access arrangements to the application site and the traffic noise and pollution problems this would create.

In addition to the above Members also raised other issues concerning the effect on the environment, catch fencing along Leigh Road, the distance to the houses in Boothstown to be located nearest to the racecourse and whether there would be any proposals for park and ride facilities or public transport proposals to the event.  

Following discussion, the following motion was moved and seconded -

“That the Committee expresses severe reservations about the scheme and would want City Council officers to most diligently validate Peel Consultants’ assessment about the suitability of the scheme in a large area of greenbelt, and therefore the Committee opposes the application”.

A vote was taken and the motion carried.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the motion be approved and forwarded to the Director of Development Services to be considered as this Committee’s response to the planning application.



(2) THAT C. Findley, M. Hodgson and D. Jolley be thanked for attending the meeting and providing the Committee with information on the Forest Park planning application.

37.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd September, 2004, were agreed as a correct record subject to reference to L. Wright in Minute 24 being amended to read L. Wrightson.

 38.
MINUTES OF POLITICAL EXECUTIVE MEETINGS
Submitted the minutes of the meeting to the Political Executives held on (a) 14th October, (b) 18th October and (c) 15th November, 2004.  Reference was made to the following matters contained in the minutes.

(a)
Withdrawal of Fit City from Walkden High School
Councillor K. Garrido drew Members attention to the discussion which had been held at the Political Executive meeting held on 18th October, 2004, and the current situation regarding the withdrawal of Fit City from Walkden High School.

(b)
Licensing Act 2003
Councillor K. Garrido drew Members attention to Minute 276 of 15th November, 2004, at which the Political Executive had received information on the Licensing Act 2003 and indicated that arrangements would be made for such information to be circulated to all Members of the Community Committee with the minutes.

(c)
Presentation by the Chief Executive of The Lowry
Councillor K. Garrido indicated that J. Fawcett, Chief Executive of The Lowry, was making presentations to Community Committees and that arrangements would be made for such presentation to be made to this Committee early in the new year.

39.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Provision of Christmas Lights
It was agreed that a small sub-group would be established early in the new year to address the issue of Christmas lighting within the Community Committee area for future years.


(b)
VE Day Celebrations
Members noted that representatives of Worsley Events Group were to meet with appropriate officers to discuss arrangements for VE Day Celebrations in 2005 and that an application would possibly be made to the Budget Sub-Group for monies to finance such celebrations.


(c)
Use of Worsley Courthouse
Reference was made to the increased charges for the use of Worsley Courthouse and in particular the position regarding Worsley Intimate Theatre who had difficulty in meeting the revised costs.  It was agreed in principle that assistance would be given to Worsley Intimate Theatre.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Political Executive be requested to give this matter their urgent consideration.


(d)
Police Issues
Sergeant Gerrard outlined the work being undertaken by the Police in conjunction with local schools and commented on the current situation.

(e)
Lynne Slamon
The Committee congratulated Lynne Slamon on completing the New York Marathon.

(f)
Local Events
Members were advised of arrangements of (a) the Worsley Village Christmas Lights Switch On and (b) the Memories of Boothstown event.

40.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
F. Meechan submitted (a) details of the priorities identified by Members of the Community Committee for consideration as part of the Community Acton Plan and (b) a revised Community Action Plan under the Council’s seven pledges for the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee area.  Members of the Community Committee discussed the revised action plan. 

A number of suggestions were made for inclusion in the plan with regard to issues concerning -

· Increasing on improving cycling routes in the area.

· The question of funding for the Old Warke Dam proposals.

· The funding issue concerning Worsley Pool and the withdrawal of Fit City from Walkden High.

· The traffic surveys undertaken on Hazelhurst, Moorside and Ringlow Park Road.

· The need to include reference to the development of the new Hazelhurst Conservation Area.

· The position regarding the establishment of a Youth Forum.

F. Meechan agreed to revise the plan to take into account the comments made at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Action Plan be accepted and revised.

41.
QUALITY BUS CORRIDORS
Information regarding proposals to provide Quality Bus Corridors (routes along which a variety of improvements were introduced to make travel by bus more attractive).was circulated and noted.

42.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Details of decisions made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting held on 10th November, 2004, were circulated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions taken be confirmed.

43.
DEVOLVED BUDGET 2004/05 AND FINANCIAL POSITION STATEMENT AS AT


1ST NOVEMBER, 2004
Details of the current position regarding the Community Committee’s Devolved Budget for 2004/05 and the Financial Position Statement as at 1st November, 2004, was submitted and noted.

44.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 26th January, 2005, at 7.30 p.m., at a venue to be determined.
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